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What’s TIC’s raison d’être in future?

A fter the announce-
ment of the proposed 

reform to the regulatory framework, there are some doubts about the 
TIC’s raison d’être in the future. The TIC was set up more than 30 years 
ago and has been responsible for self-regulation for over 20 years. Dur-
ing all these years, it has exerted itself tirelessly and gained the wide rec-
ognition of the public, traders, the Government and tourism authorities 
of various places. It would be no easy task for any organisations to take 
its place. After its establishment, the Travel Industry Authority will 
be in charge of such thorny matters as regulating and disciplining 
traders, which may not be a bad thing for the TIC, because it will 
then be able to focus its efforts on serving traders and the trade. No 
matter what will become of it, the support of members is always indis-
pensable. 

This year’s Chinese New Year fell in January, whose outbound levy 
amount unexpectedly dropped by 20% year on year. That was probably 
caused by the two festivals, Chinese New Year and Christmas, being too 
close, the weather over the former rather bad and the citizens hesitant 
about travelling. Fortunately, the levy for February surged by 30%, re-
covering most of the ground lost in January. Although the outlook of 
the global economy is uncertain this year, the forecast for the outbound 
trade is optimistic. It is hoped that traders can continue to roll out new 
products and maintain sound service quality in order to grow business.

Thanks to the many efforts by the TIC and traders during the past 
one to two years, inbound tours from the mainland have shown con-
siderable improvement. As the living standards of residents there are 
always rising, their expectations of destinations will also be on the rise. 
Any destinations which fail to work hard to have better service on offer 
will fi nd it hard to continue to be in the race.

The new administration of Hong Kong will be sworn in this 
July. It is hoped that it will help the industry to carve out greater 
room for development and put in more efforts to help travel agents 
because they are mostly small- and medium-sized companies espe-
cially vulnerable to economic fl uctuations. Besides, a thriving tour-
ism industry requires plenty of its components such as hotels, attrac-
tions and transport facilities to have necessary tweaking. It is hoped that 
the new administration will work closely with the industry for a bright 

tomorrow.  
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